U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 
30th April 2019
	Time:
2.00pm
	Venue: 
Friends Meeting House
	Chair: 
Nick Wright


	
	
	
	
	

	Present: Mike Clark; Diane Worland; Jackie Spearpoint; 

Anne Crerar;  Mike Clark; Chris Olley;   Brenda Bingham; Tessa Bidgood

Minutes: Linda Gresham

Observer: Sara Meyer
	Apologies: Julie Allder; Ruth Livermore 
	
	
	
	
	

	Agenda 
1.  Apologies

2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes

3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda

4.  Review of last monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports

6.  Financial report and accounts (TB)

7.  Composition of next year’s committee and support roles

8.   Preparations for AGM (MC)

9.  University link update (AC)

10.  Link with Kings Norton U3A (NW)

11.  AOB

12.  Next meeting


	MINUTES
	

	1.
	 Apologies: see above

	

	2. 
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes.

The minutes were approved.


	

	3.
	Matters arising and action points not elsewhere on the agenda
Agenda item 3. ii) NW clarified communications from national U3A – all communications go to a named person, Business Secretary, DW, with some additional ones going to Chairs. TB queried the reason for emails re finance not going to Treasurers.  NW said that it is not national policy.  The new Business Secretary's contact details will be on the new form and it is the responsibility of this post holder to disseminate information.
iv) Separate email address for interest coordinators – this is complicated and FG is working on this.

3.5. The social group is going ahead.

3.7.  An interest group is needed for the second group feature of the month in the newsletter. The Creative Writing group and Jazz appreciation group have offered to be a future ‘group of the month’.
Agenda item 5. Finance.  The Architecture group has relocated to a cheaper venue.

Agenda item 10. Website.  This will be in the next newsletter.

Agenda item 11 i).  DW is going to purchase lanyards from National U3A.


	FG

newsletter

DW


	4.
	Review of previous monthly meeting
The talk from the police about cyber crime was very interesting and the speaker’s delivery improved as he continued.  It was well attended and was useful for our members.


	

	5.
	Sub-committee reports

Interest groups: 
CO said that it is difficult to keep up to date with numbers in groups and she had not known that the Astronomy group has closed.  BB said that Group Leaders are not the best at responding to requests to keep information updated.

BB reported that Cooking for One has been suggested by a member but a suitable venue for cooking would need to be used.  DW will speak with the Bowling Club about it being as a possible venue. Or the leader could use a recipe and show ingredients and talk through it.  The suggestion was that it be bi-monthly.

SM asked about using members from other U3As as facilitators for the new French group. There was discussion about this in relation to national U3A policy. At the moment the facilitators need to be members of our U3A. To be discussed by new committee
Social: 
There has been an offer of a volunteer alongside RL to organise coach trips.

The new Social group will be meeting in Kings Heath Park cafe simply for a chat.  New members could be especially invited.  JS said that this can be included when she sends information to new members. The first meeting is due Friday 10th May.
Membership:  JS reported that 127 out of the membership of 624 have not yet renewed (deadline is the end of May).  JS said that she is still learning about doing various tasks.

Beacon is being updated next year. There is a new and very clear Beacon training guide which may be of use to committee members. Some of this information can go on the website.
Finance: 

Item 6.


	DW
Agenda

JS

	6.
	Financial report and accounts TB circulated her report and added the fact that some groups have moved to cheaper venues.  10 groups have a deficit of more than £100 and the total deficit is £2,143, but this will decrease due to increased AVCs. £2k was budgeted.  The level of AVCs can be reviewed next year.

TB agreed to add national fees and Beacon fees for clarification to members.  PayPal fees are not clear but TB will liaise with NW to try to clarify this.  She will also contact Kings Norton treasurer for advice.
MC praised the clarity of the report.  TB was thanked for all her hard work on the accounts.
	TB & NW



	7.
	Composition of next year’s Committee and support roles 
The eight nominated members allow the committee to function next year, but some issues outstanding:

There has been a volunteer to be the Monthly Meeting Co-ordinator. DW indicated that this member was willing to join the committee. Approved.
We need a Secretary for liaison with National Office. KF, who has been nominated as Communications Secretary, has indicated that he would be willing to incorporate that within his role. Approved.

SM and AC suggested the role of Chair be a job share.  Either AC or SM could be approached with matters.  National U3A is supportive of this suggestion.  The arrangement to be reviewed in six months. Approved.
SM also requested that MC stay on the committee as an ordinary member for a further year to act as a mentor for her. MC will also attend agenda-setting meetings. This was approved. 
NW thanked MC for agreeing to stay for a further year.
	Agenda
Oct 2019



	8.
	Preparations for the AGM
i) Lucy Hawking has broken her arm so is unable to bring books and her publisher will not post them. Discussions are ongoing about a local bookseller coming to the meeting to sell books. Her talk is titled ‘Exploring the Universe through Storytelling’.
ii) DW to seek proposer and seconder for MC and for Monthly Meeting Coordinator.                                                                         iii) Reports to be prepared beforehand and sent to LG to be included in the minutes. 
iv) FG will do the sound with NW as a back-up.
v)  Roy Stove and a member of the Photography group will take photos.
vi)  LG to take minutes.  It was decided to send out all reading materials via email, asking members to read beforehand and to print off if they so wish.  Thirty copies will be printed and posted for those not with email.  NW to send via JS. It was agreed that the Treasurer’s report be on chairs. The agenda will be on the screen. Committee members’ reports to be appendices at the end of the AGM minutes so that they can be placed on chairs next year, if desired.  
vii)  The maximum number of chairs is to be requested.  Committee members present to come early to help with chairs.                            A member has queried the decision to use the hall rather than the church for the AGM. It is felt that the hall is a more suitable venue, but it can be reviewed for next year if necessary.

Resolution
The wording of the resolution to allow the Committee to set the level of the membership fee for 2020-21 will be the same as last year.
	DW
NW

LG

all

	9.
	University Link update 
AC circulated a written report. We have a group of members interested in this link which meets occasionally, as necessary. Further development of the link is expected next year in the light of the University project starting in the autumn.

	

	10.
	Link with Kings Norton U3A
Cycling and long-distance walking could be potentially opened to Kings Norton members.  CO will contact the choir to ask if they would consider being open to KN members. It is important that groups be consulted over this and that it is organised centrally by the committee. Progress to be discussed at next meeting.


	CO

IGCs
Agenda

	11.
	Any other business
i) a member has reported that he has tried to access our website via the Birmingham City Council website but was informed that it is not a secure site.  Correcting this can be part of a new website designer’s remit.
ii) DW said that she would be happy to organise the December meeting.
iii) DW brought up the question of trip organisers having emergency contact details. 
iv) MC gave thanks to all the committee members who are standing down but especially to DW who was a founder member of the committee and has done so much since she started.
LG was thanked for her work over several years and for the clarity of her minutes.
NW will give thanks in his report to the AGM.
	Agenda

Newsletter

NW

	12.
	Next meeting
Friends Meeting House at 2pm on Tuesday June 25 (no committee meeting in May)
BB to bring refreshments.   
	BB



